



Shân Morgan Head of Lower School 01691 626511

Email: shân.morgan@ellesmere.com

23rd February 2024

Dear Parent,

Our riders had some excellent results at the National NSEA qualifier at Kelsall this week.

Ellesmere College team won the 1m showjumping class in keen competition. We also came 3rd in 80cm class, the group included Charlie Stockton and Freddie Spencer-Blow. Charlie also came 6th in 70cm. This means every rider has qualified for the 2024 championships, a terrific performance by every one of them!



Charlie Stockton & Freddie Spencer-Blow

On Thursday, representatives from Save the Children UK gave an assembly for Year 7 to promote awareness of the work they do and the challenges they face.

Oswestry Music Festival takes place from Tuesday to Sunday next week. Good luck to all singers and instrumentalists taking part. All pupils will be transported to the festival and details are included in the letter from Mr Coupe. Group competitions are as follows:

Wednesday 28th February at 6pm KS2 Musical Theatre

Thursday 29th February at 6pm Lower School Rock Band

Friday 1st March at 10am Year 6 Percussion

Friday 1st March at 10:30am Ash Class Recorders

Friday 1st March from 6pm Lower School Band, instrumental ensembles and Orchestra.

If you have any queries about the festival, please email simon.fisher@ellesmere.com in the first instance.

Next week:

Monday 26th February Netball U11, U9 v Moreton Hall, away

4.45pm Year 8 Presentation explaining the transition to Year 9

5.15pm Year 8 Parents' Meeting in Lower School

Wednesday 21st February 12.30pm Pizza and Prayer

1.00pm onwards Team Photographs

Netball U13 County Tournament, Haberdashers Abraham Darby, away

Ellesmere College, Ellesmere, Shropshire SY12 9AB Tel: 01691 622321 Fax: 01691 623286

www.ellesmere.com





Thursday 22nd February **IET Faraday Challenge Day** Netball U9 v Prestfelde, home Dates for your diary: Thursday 7th March 4.00-6.00pm Year 8 Parents' Meeting online Sunday 10th March 4.00pm Mothering Sunday Service in Chapel Please see below the reply slip for the Year 8 Presentation and Parents' Meeting, we would be grateful if you could complete and return so that we have numbers for catering. Yours sincerely, S E Morgan Please complete and return to the Lower School office: lowerschoolsecretary@ellesmere.com Year 8 Parents' Meeting - Monday 26th February 2024 Pupil name Tutor Group Tutor Group I will/will not be attending the Year 8 Parents' Evening on the Monday 26th February 2024 My Year 8 child will/won't require Supper Signed (Parent)

> Ellesmere College, Ellesmere, Shropshire SY12 9AB Tel: 01691 622321 Fax: 01691 623286

> > www.ellesmere.com